

Minutes of Brice Prairie Safety Committee  
Wednesday, July 18, 2018  
Brice Prairie First Responders Building, W7866 Cty. Rd. ZN, Onalaska, WI

Present: Brian Tippetts, Jim Nissen, Vicki Burke, Dave De Boer, Jolene Huiss, Fritz Funk, Paula Przywojski

Absent: Jerri Monti, Scott Cooper

Meeting was called to order at 6:10 p.m. by Chair Tippetts.

Motion was made by Przywojski, seconded by Nissen, to approve the agenda as presented. Motion passed unanimously.

Motion was made by Przywojski, seconded by Nissen, to approve the minutes of the May 16, 2018, Brice Prairie Safety Committee and the May 20, 2018, Bike/Ped Subcommittee of the Public Safety Committee. Nissen had a correction for the May 16 minutes. He should be added as a member of the Connector Sub-Committee. Minutes were approved as corrected.

The recommendations made in the May 30<sup>th</sup> meeting related to connecting current paths and boat landings was reviewed. The map presented at the May 30<sup>th</sup> meeting was reviewed, looking at each connection recommended. There was discussion on ZN and ZZ connections. The committee understood the Town Board had indicated that the path in Rivendale was in the plans. Since Town Supervisor Monti was absent, Town Supervisor Przywojski said she will talk to him about the connections related to Town land. Nissen will speak to Alice Green of Dynamic Recycling about the connections involving their property. At the next meeting on May 15, 2018, we will tour the connector sites indicated on the map from the May 30<sup>th</sup> sub-committee meeting.

De Boer and Cooper toured the roads on Brice Prairie to map the width of the road and the shoulders. The findings were discussed. Map is attached with that information. They felt that ZN was the least safe road because of the width and the size of the shoulder.

There was discussion on internal and external connectors as to which might be the priority. No decision was made. Perhaps there might be outside groups who would support making the external connectors a priority.

Next meeting is August 15, 2018. It will begin with a tour of the recommended connectors with a discussion to follow. We will meet at the Responder Building at 6 p.m.

Motion by Burke, second by Przywojski to adjourn. Motion carried unanimously.

Meeting adjourned at 7:20 p.m.

Secretary Vicki Burke